
       
        Date: 17 November, 2021 
Dear Parishioners, 

Shalom,  

We shall be entering into a new liturgical year as we step into the season of Advent 
this Sunday when we celebrate the Solemnity of Christ the King.  Our parish will re-
commence in-person Novena to Our Mother of Perpetual Help on Saturdays 
effective 27th November 2021. 

Time            

At 9.00am :      church gates will open from  8.15am  to  8.45am 

 
At 5.30pm followed by Mass at 6.00pm 
    church gates will open from 4.45pm  to 5.15pm  
                        for those attending Novena as well as Mass.  
[We cannot divide the two as MKN’s SOPs require full sanitation per 
session.] 
 

In adherence to MKN & MNU SOPs all attendees must 

• Check in with Sejahtera App 

• Be Fully Vaccinated 

• With Temperature below 37.5degrees Celsius 

• Do not have any flu symptoms 

• Wear a face mask properly throughout  

• Sanitise hands before entering Church 

• Be seated where you are ushered to without changing seats at any time. 
 

Let us continue praying to Our Mother of Perpetual Help to assist us to live 
the “new normal” in this pandemic times and striving to play our part  
to keep healthy and the church safe. 
 
 
In Him, there is plentiful redemption 

 
Rev Fr Patrick Massang,CSsR 
Parish Priest 


